
4/11/2002 
 

CERP Guidance Memorandum 
South Florida Water Management District – Jacksonville District, U.S. Army Corps Of Engineers  
 

 
CGM NUMBER-REVISION:  010.00 

 

 
This document provides working level guidance to assist Project Delivery Teams in the implementation of the Comprehensive 

Everglades Restoration Plan (CERP) program executed between the South Florida Water Management District and the U.S. Army 
Corps of Engineers. The guidance does not constitute policy for either agency nor does it create authority beyond that granted to 
any agency member carrying out their duties.  Guidance reflecting agency policy on subjects listed in the guidance memoranda 
section of the programmatic regulations for CERP will be issued when the final programmatic regulations are adopted, using the 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  04/18/02 
 

CATEGORY:  PMP 
 
 
SUBJECT: Interim Permitting Requirements Language in PMP’s 
 
 
DESCRIPTION:   
 
This memorandum establishes standard interim language to be used in the 
development of Project Management Plans (PMP) concerning “Permitting 
Requirements.”  The requirements for Comprehensive Everglades Restoration Plan 
(CERP) permitting are currently being discussed with the State of Florida.  Concerns 
have been raised with the way various Project Delivery Teams (PDT) have portrayed 
these requirements in PMP’s, therefore, this memorandum will establish uniform and 
acceptable language that will allow these documents to be approved and implemented.   
 
 
GUIDANCE:  
 
The following language will be included in each PMP until such time as the 
implementation agencies and the State of Florida provide additional guidance 
concerning permitting of CERP projects: 
 

Permitting Requirements – Currently, the application and timing of permits and 
other authorizations that may be required from the State of Florida for permits for 
CERP are being negotiated and discussed between the Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection, the South Florida Water Management District, and the 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers.  When these issues are resolved, the permitting 
and other authorization requirements in this Project Management Plan will be 
modified to conform to those conclusions.   

 
 
APPLICATION:  
 
Effective the date of this memorandum, the above mention interim language will be 
included in each CERP PMP to be reviewed and approved. 

process stated in the regulations. 
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